Kiwanis Club of the Cahokia Area

Minutes for the Meeting February 17, 2011
Members present:

David Kelley

Dee Reed

Ron Hebel

Elna Rosenberger

Sharlarae Kelley

Kelly Larimore

Jerry Valina District Lt. Gov.
Ann Clayton
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance and the reading of the inspiration.  
President’s Report-  David attended the Rotary meeting today and reports that they will have a Chili Cook-off February 26 from 11-3 pm at the Moose Lodge in Cahokia.
Committee Reports-


Education- David has signed up to receive updates on the Eliminate Project and will keep club members informed.


Key Club hosted a successful Girls Night In fund raiser.  113 girls spent the night and enjoyed pampering and games.  The Key Club is still hosting Game Days on Saturday s after ISAT preparation.  The Key Club has 12 members signed up to attend the state convention, and they are working hard to raise money to attend.


Builder’s Club has been discussed with Dr. Manning and the thought is to implement a community club so all the schools can participate.  Meetings will be held at either the Cahokia Library or the YMCA.

Old Business- Pancake Breakfast- David is asking for donations for the items for the breakfast in order to make this year’s effort a money maker.  He has had good responses so far, and will talk with Cynthia Hunter to work out the details about food ordering.

New Business-  Members discussed having a Peanut Days.  The club has purchased two boxes for peanuts from O’Fallon.  After considering the small amount of peanuts to sell, the members decided to consider giving the peanuts out at the Kiwanis table at the Community Fair in May.

Kiwanis One Day will be April 2.  The club will participate in this community service project with the Key Club.  Ideas were discussed, and a neighborhood cleanup effort was talked about.
Mid-year Conference will be March 26.  David and Rae plan to attend and represent our club.

Membership Drive will be ongoing, but emphasized at the Community Fair and Pancake Breakfast.

Division 34 Mid-winter Conference will be held on February 23 at 6:30 pm at the O’Fallon Knights of Columbus on Old Collinsville Road.  David and Rae plan to attend, but all members are welcome.

March 18 will be a Kiwanis tour of the University of Illinois Medical School in Springfield.  Doctors will give information about the research efforts for Spastic Paralysis.  David and Rae plan to attend this event.

Happy Dollars were given by Dee Reed.

Members are reminded that David can be reached at cahokiakiwanis@gmail.com.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Clayton

